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RE:	NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Update

Since the beginning of this year, NAESB has been coordinating with NERC and OATI regarding the full transition of the Electric Industry Registry (EIR) functionalities.  In 2012, NAESB assumed management of the registry tool from NERC when the NERC TSIN was retired and the NAESB EIR went into production.  Since this time, NAESB and NERC have shared approval functionalities for certain entities and objects that register in the EIR.  At the request of NERC, NAESB worked with OATI to develop a change order to remove NERC as a registered entity within the EIR and its associated approval roles.  OATI is in the process of implementing the change order, and NERC should be removed from the registry before the end of the year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In June, Gridforce Energy Management submitted an EIR Enhancement Request to NAESB proposing modifications to the registration of pseudo-ties within the registry.  The WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS) began evaluation of the request during its July meeting.  Per the NAESB EIR Enhancement Request Process, the WEQ CISS will develop a recommendation on the request to be reviewed by the NAESB Managing Committee.  The next meeting of the WEQ CISS is scheduled for September 26, 2016.
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